October 30, 2021 Meeting Minutes
In Attendance:
President- Ron Spalding
VP of Football – John Fort
VP of Cheer – Jessica Kitchens – on phone 
Treasurer – Crystal Nelson
Secretary- Nicole
Cheer Commissioner – Vicki Stevens 
Concessions – Noodles Nelson
Football commissioners- Melissa Fort, Andy Ridgell, Matt Miller

Business meeting:
1. Treasurer's Report- Report given by Crystal
2. Discussion on upcoming vote on board positions: all positions will be open. Applications coming in to the President
3. Review of all Teams and any issues that had arisen this season were brought to everyone’s notice by President. 
4. Some issues with Team mom’s were discussed. Board discussed on making sure to have meetings throughout season in future with coaches and team moms.
5. Discussion on possible board position to include liaison to the Team Moms and Board members having more involvement with the teams and parents. 
6. SMYAC- new ref company discussed along with information regarding bench clearing fight within SMYAC 
7. Parks & Rec – a suggestion was made to have De-Escalation training next year
8. Upcoming Events- Turkey Bowl, Play Offs, Cheer competition, 14U Makeup games, and the End of Year Banquet were discussed. There is an urgent need for mor volunteers at these upcoming events. Invites to the banquet will go out first week of November. Catering by Roberta for the banquet and menu briefly discussed. Banquet will be 12/17/21 at 6pm. Turkey Bowl- 11/13-11/14- Teams signed up were reviewed.
9. Sponsorship: This year the LTW had less sponsorships than previous years. The board needs to reach out to more companies earlier next year. 
10. Votes: 
11. The president initiated a vote on changing the amount each team splits with the Club. Currently all funds raised by the team must be split with the club. 60% to the team 40% to the LTW. The president called for a vote to allow teams to keep the first $200 raised then do the split.  This vote did not pass .
12. The president initiated a vote on a second donation to the Clements Cuties. A previous donation was made where it was mentioned that a second would be coming. The vote to donate $500 to the organization passed. 
Open Discussion:
13.  The board discussed issues on communication with parents and other board members. Bylaws were discussed with possible suggestion on modifying them. President advised that board members could review and suggest changes in future. 

Adjournments.
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